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The monthly mobile 
food distribution for families 
in need will be held at No. Mt. 
Zion Church of God on Friday, 
November 12th from 10 a.m. 
to 12 noon. This outdoor food 
distribution will be held in the 
rear parking lot of No. Mt. 

Food distribution
Zion Church of God on Scat-
away, rain or shine.  If you are 
picking up food for another 
family please bring an authori-
zation from them.  Thank you 
and we look forward to seeing 
you  there! T(Nov3,F3)SH

Fairgrounds...continued from page 1Celebration at The Hall...from page 1

Osborn denied new trial...continued from page 1

Be Strong, Run Long...continued from page 1

and Clay Dotson will speak
on behalf of Mr. Paris,”
Thomason said.

Also, both will be hon-
ored with proclamations
from Towns County govern-
ment and the City of
Hiawassee, Thomason said.

“They’ll also be hon-
ored by the Towns County
Tourism Association,”
Thomason said.

“We’ll have cupcakes
and punch and some light
refreshments and we en-
courage folks to come out
and honor Elois and Dick,”
she said.

Event co-organizer
Marc Buttrill said that it’s

important to let the public
know that they’re all invited
to attend the event.

“There might be some
confusion about whether this
event is open to the public,
but Elois and Dick wouldn’t
have it any other way,”
Buttrill said. “These mountain
communities have meant so
much to Elois and Dick that
if it weren’t open to the pub-
lic, it would be like closing the
door on their family.

“These mountain com-
munities are family to Elois
and Dick,” he said.

Most recently, the
Towns County Food Pantry
received a donation based on

the savings Hiawassee
Hardware passed along to
one of its customers.

According to the Food
Pantry, the Hardware of-
fered their customer a dis-
count on their monthly state-
ment and in turn, the cus-
tomer passed the savings
along to the Towns County
Food Pantry.

“You can’t mention
Towns County without
thinking about Elois
Anderson and Dick
Paris ,” said Richard
Botting, Food Pantry vol-
unteer.  “They are two
treasures that this com-
munity will never forget.”

clear in her ruling that
Osborn would receive no
new trial by her hand.

“Defendant has failed
to show errors of the court,
violations of his constitu-
tional or statutory rights, or
errors of trial counsel which
prejudiced defendant and
rendered him with ineffec-
tive assistance at trial,” ac-
cording to Judge
Alderman’s final ruling.

Judge Alderman also
denied Osborn’s request for
bail pending his appeal with
the Georgia Court of Ap-
peals. That denial followed
testimony by Gary Dean
and Tim Shelton, the victims,
that they had no fear of
Osborn if he were freed on
bail, nor did they believe he
would flee the court’s juris-
diction.

Still in question is a
motion by Osborn’s legal
counsel to have Osborn
housed locally or returned to
Long State Prison while
awaiting a decision by the
Georgia Court of Appeals.

Osborn, now repre-
sented by Atlanta attorney
Brian Steel, sought a new
trial based on technical mer-
its of the case that include
ineffective defense by his
previous attorneys during his
trial in the July 2008.

Steel made almost 30
allegations of error that he
said occurred during the 2008
trial, most of which he alleged
involved ineffective assis-
tance of legal counsel. The
claims alleged that Osborn’s
trial attorneys made mistakes
which were so great that it
might have caused a differ-
ent trial outcome.

Osborn’s attorney also
sought to reverse his client’s
convictions and sentences
based on a constitutional
challenge of a decision by
Judge Alderman during the
jury selection process to
move the voir dire question-
ing of potential jurors in the
case to McConnell Baptist
Church. The need to change
venues followed a handwrit-
ten bomb threat at the Towns

County Courthouse during
the voir dire process.

Steel alleged that the
change of venue from the
courthouse to McConnell
Baptist Church was uncon-
stitutional and in violation of
Georgia law based on sepa-
ration of Church and State.

Those arguments are
now bound for the Georgia
Court of Appeals.

The case involving
Osborn’s conviction began
on July 9, 2007 when alleg-
edly Osborn and Towns
County Deputy Sheriff
Jesse Gibson drove by the
home of Gary Dean. Geor-
gia Bureau of Investigation
agents say Osborn fired
about 10 shots at the home,
pelting it with .40 caliber
bullets.

A Georgia Bureau of
Investigation affidavit states
that Dean was “involved in
an ongoing intimate relation-
ship” with Osborn’s wife.

GBI agents say that
Osborn told then Towns
County Sheriff Rudy Eller
what happened and asked
him to help him. Agents tes-
tified that Osborn gave Eller
the P229 Sig Sauer, which
had interchangeable .38 and
.40 caliber barrels, for safe
keeping. The affidavit says
Eller originally told investi-
gators that he had been
keeping the semi-automatic
weapon for Osborn for sev-
eral weeks.

He said he had cleaned
the handgun and tried to re-
place a missing screw.

When GBI Agents
Clay Bridges and Kimberly
Williams told then Sheriff
Eller that they believed the
gun was used to fire about
10 shots into Dean’s home,
Eller “changed his story and
admitted to the agents that
he had not been truthful with
them earlier in the inter-
view,” according to the af-
fidavit.

The affidavit also says
that Eller told Agents
Bridges and Williams that
Osborn gave him the gun the
morning after the shooting

and admitted firing shots into
Dean’s home.

The agents also said
that Eller told them that
Osborn asked him to tell
state investigators that he’d
had the gun for “a couple of
months.”

The affidavit also
shows that Eller admitted
that when he requested a
GBI probe into the July 9,
2007 shooting that he al-
ready knew that Osborn
had fired the shots into
Dean’s home.

Eller was convicted of
violation of oath of office of
a public official or officer
and sentenced to serve five
years in prison. According
to the Georgia Department
of Corrections Web site,
Eller was released on parole
from state prison Aug. 31,
having served slightly more
than two years in state cus-
tody.

GBI agents said that
when they interviewed
Osborn he denied any
knowledge of the shooting,
but acknowledged that he
had driven by Dean’s home
at least twice on the day
before the shooting hoping
to fight him if he was alone.

Dean and a roommate,
Tim Shelton were at home
at the time of the shooting.
Neither was injured during
the shooting.

Eventually, a Towns
County jury convicted
Osborn of two counts of
making false statements,
tampering with evidence,
possession of a firearm dur-
ing the commission of a
felony, two counts of aggra-
vated assault and violation
of oath of office of a public
official or officer.

He was sentenced on
Sept. 17, 2008 to 45 years
with 20 years to serve in
state prison.

Gibson took his own
life on Aug. 8, 2007.
Osborn’s attorney says that
a tape left behind by Gibson
prior to his committing sui-
cide would exonerate his
client completely.

Long event.
The event featured a

5K Race, 10K Race, Corn-
Hole competitions, music,
kids’ games, barbecue and
a softball tournament.
That’s not all; the day’s ac-
tivities also included a silent
auction, a cake walk, a bake
sale and $5 barbecue plates.

Bradley Rogers was
there in person, serving as
the official race starter,
complete with megaphone to
get everyone ready to race.

His mother, Julie Payne
said both she and her son were
overwhelmed by the turnout
and show of community sup-
port by Towns County.

“We had a very sleep-
less night last night,” she said.
“It was just nerves. When he
was at the hospital this past
week, he was telling every-
body about it. He was so
excited that Mayor (Bar-
bara) Mathis had signed a
proclamation. He was very
impressed with that and he
was thrilled to get to go to
the Mayor’s Office.

“All of his friends
came out today and every-
body else was a bonus on
top of that,” she said. “To
see all the young people out
here today really meant a lot
to him. It meant a lot to us.”

The event in total was
just simply unbelievable,
Julie said.

“We just feel so loved,”
she said. “The community
has come out more than I
ever believed they would.
We’re just so blessed to be
a part of this community and
to be a part of Towns
County and Hiawassee.

“Everybody’s come
out from near and far and it
means so much to me and
Bradley,” she said. “It’s so
incredible that the commu-
nity would come out and
support him like this.”

Bradley Rogers was
diagnosed with cancer in
late 2009. Since then, he has
undergone treatments, sur-
geries and physical therapy.
Be Strong, Run Long is a
celebration of Bradley

Rogers. Even though the
cancer has returned, this
brave young man still keeps
a positive attitude and con-
tinues his school studies.

Lori McClure from
Bank of Hiawassee came
up with the idea for Be
Strong, Run Long. The
phrase “Be Strong, Run
Long,” is the pure definition
of Bradley Rogers.

“He was strong be-
fore all of this and he was a
runner before all of this and
he hopes to be a runner af-
ter all this,” Julie said. “Bra-
dley just wants everyone to
be strong and run long. He
wants people to believe that
you can do whatever you set
your mind to do.”

Over the past few
months, it’s been hard and
Bradley has had a few set-
backs, his mother said. His
radiation treatments are on-
going at the Children’s Hos-
pital at Egleston as well as
his physical therapy treat-
ments. He also attends
school there.

“Other than that, he’s
doing well,” she said. “He
completed his first week of
radiation this past week at
the Children’s Hospital at
Egleston and he has five
more weeks to go.

“With the two surger-
ies over the summer, he did
have a little bit of a setback,
but he’s doing really well
now and this event meant
more to him than words can
say,” his mother said. “He
was really excited that they
made it Bradley Rogers
Day and he’s been thrilled
that everybody came out.”

Julie would like to extend
a special thanks to Dr. Sheri
Harden of Towns County
Schools for her help in making
sure Bradley doesn’t fall be-
hind in his studies.

“I couldn’t start to
thank everybody right now
who has been a part of this,”
Julie said. “The list is just
enormous, but we want ev-
eryone to know that this
means a lot to us, it really
means a lot to both of us.”

Fairgounds. It’s something
that we had to do because
other communities are us-
ing that as a lure against us.

“We want to make
sure we get the revenue in
Towns County,” Thomason
said. “We’re looking at this
totally as an economic boost
for Towns County.”

Beer and wine won’t
be available during the
Georgia Mountain Fair in
July, the Fall Festival in Oc-
tober or any of the music
concerts that come to
Anderson Music Hall,
Thomason said.

Beer and wine has
been a staple for local busi-
nesses in Towns County
since 1968. The Fair-
grounds is one of the few
venues where beer and
wine have not been made
available.

Tourism, however, is
rapidly replacing real estate
as Towns County’s eco-
nomic arm. Part of bringing
events like the Harley rally
to Towns County will re-
quire the availability of beer
and wine at the county’s
largest venue.

“This is a special
events permit that the fair-
grounds is asking for,”
Towns County Sole Com-
missioner Bill Kendall said.
“Beer and wine won’t be
sold during the Georgia
Mountain Fair in July, or the
Fall Festival in October. It
won’t be available at the
concerts that come to
Anderson Music Hall.

“It is what it is, a spe-
cial events license,” Com-
missioner Kendall said.
“The Shriners are bringing
1,500 people here in June
2011, the Mountain Moon-
shine Cruiz-In will bring
6,500-7,000 in August and
1,500 to 2,000 Harley enthu-
siasts are coming in Sep-

tember. Those are classified
as special events.”

The attraction of the
beautiful Northeast Georgia
Mountains and Lake
Chatuge have long been an
allure for groups holding an-
nual gatherings.

“This is big news,”
Commissioner Kendall said.
“This is the kind of news that
you hope to hear when the
economy is in the tank.

“This is a moral victory
for all local businesses,” he
said. “This is what it’s all
about when we support the
Towns County Tourism As-
sociation. Those folks are to
be commended for every-
thing they do.”

Hiawassee Mayor
Barbara Mathis agreed.

“With all the people
that are out of work and
looking for jobs, for all the
businesses that are strug-
gling in this most difficult
economy, yes, this is fantas-
tic news,” Mayor Mathis
said. “We support the tour-
ism association and we en-
courage them to help bring
more events like this to
Towns County and
Hiawassee.”

Thomason said more
events are on the way, in-
cluding the BMW motor-
cycle rally and the Georgia
Mountain Eggfest. The lat-
ter is scheduled for May 20-
21 at the Georgia Mountain
Fairgrounds. The Christian
Motorcycle Association is
coming here in June 2011 as
well, to host their National
East Rally.

“There are a lot of
events that are coming that
will bring a needed economic
boost to our area and our
region as a whole,”
Thomason said. “We’re
working hard to make tour-
ism a big deal in Towns
County.”

and local government offi-
cials. Each group had a ton
of candy to pass out.

The American Red
Cross of Towns County was
also in attendance trading
food for donations, grilling
hotdogs and serving up bev-
erages and a side of chips.

The Towns County Fire
Department showed off their
fire trucks and Hiawassee
Police Chief Jimmy Wright
had his city troops out in full
force, handing out pencils,
treats and even junior police
chief badges.

“I’ve always got a
badge for the ones that dress
as law enforcement officers,”
Wright said. “We had a
firefighter pass through ear-
lier; I gave him a badge too.”

Young people gathered
near the gazebo to enjoy the
music. Others tossed foot-
balls and there was even a
Frisbee or two flying through
the air.

The event is what
community is all about, said
Towns County Sheriff Chris
Clinton. “Look at the line; it

just keeps going with almost
no end in sight. It’s a real
big deal in this community.
It gives the kids something
positive that they can do to
celebrate Halloween.

“It’s a nice safe envi-
ronment for families,” he
said. “It’s family oriented,
parents can bring their kids
and enjoy themselves. Par-
ents don’t have to worry.
It’s also a really great op-
portunity for folks to get to
know their community.”

Speaking of commu-
nity, Community Bank &
Trust was out in full force
with Juanita Shope, Amy
Breedlove and Terri Wood
dishing out candy as fast as
they could.

“This is great,” Shope
said. “This is what being in
this community is all about.
It’s great to see the kids
enjoying themselves. This is
an incredible turnout for a
community event. It’s one
of the most successful
events I’ve ever seen.”

The mommas and dad-
dies enjoyed themselves too as

the adults weren’t too shy to
grab some candy from the mul-
titude of sweet tooth options.

Hiawassee Mayor
Barbara Mathis just smiled
as she watched the multi-
tudes of children happily fill
their treat bags with candy.

“Tell me that doesn’t
put a smile on your face,”
she said, pointing to the
bright, cheerful faces of
small children as they
trekked around the Down-
town Square. “This is prob-
ably one of the most suc-
cessful events you’ll see like
this. It’s all about the com-
munity coming together to
make a holiday that focuses
on children an exciting sea-
sonal event.”

As darkness crept over
the city about 6:45 p.m., the
line of children got longer and
longer. The bags of candy at
each booth seemed endless.
No one left disappointed.

“This is great,” Towns
County Sole Commissioner
Bill Kendall said. “I don’t
think I’ve ever seen this
much candy before.”
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and Clay Dotson will speak
on behalf of Mr. Paris,”
Thomason said.

Also, both will be hon-
ored with proclamations
from Towns County govern-
ment and the City of
Hiawassee, Thomason said.

“They’ll also be hon-
ored by the Towns County
Tourism Association,”
Thomason said.

“We’ll have cupcakes
and punch and some light
refreshments and we en-
courage folks to come out
and honor Elois and Dick,”
she said.

Event co-organizer
Marc Buttrill said that it’s

important to let the public
know that they’re all invited
to attend the event.

“There might be some
confusion about whether this
event is open to the public,
but Elois and Dick wouldn’t
have it any other way,”
Buttrill said. “These mountain
communities have meant so
much to Elois and Dick that
if it weren’t open to the pub-
lic, it would be like closing the
door on their family.

“These mountain com-
munities are family to Elois
and Dick,” he said.

Most recently, the
Towns County Food Pantry
received a donation based on

the savings Hiawassee
Hardware passed along to
one of its customers.

According to the Food
Pantry, the Hardware of-
fered their customer a dis-
count on their monthly state-
ment and in turn, the cus-
tomer passed the savings
along to the Towns County
Food Pantry.

“You can’t mention
Towns County without
thinking about Elois
Anderson and Dick
Paris ,” said Richard
Botting, Food Pantry vol-
unteer.  “They are two
treasures that this com-
munity will never forget.”

clear in her ruling that
Osborn would receive no
new trial by her hand.

“Defendant has failed
to show errors of the court,
violations of his constitu-
tional or statutory rights, or
errors of trial counsel which
prejudiced defendant and
rendered him with ineffec-
tive assistance at trial,” ac-
cording to Judge
Alderman’s final ruling.

Judge Alderman also
denied Osborn’s request for
bail pending his appeal with
the Georgia Court of Ap-
peals. That denial followed
testimony by Gary Dean
and Tim Shelton, the victims,
that they had no fear of
Osborn if he were freed on
bail, nor did they believe he
would flee the court’s juris-
diction.

Still in question is a
motion by Osborn’s legal
counsel to have Osborn
housed locally or returned to
Long State Prison while
awaiting a decision by the
Georgia Court of Appeals.

Osborn, now repre-
sented by Atlanta attorney
Brian Steel, sought a new
trial based on technical mer-
its of the case that include
ineffective defense by his
previous attorneys during his
trial in the July 2008.

Steel made almost 30
allegations of error that he
said occurred during the 2008
trial, most of which he alleged
involved ineffective assis-
tance of legal counsel. The
claims alleged that Osborn’s
trial attorneys made mistakes
which were so great that it
might have caused a differ-
ent trial outcome.

Osborn’s attorney also
sought to reverse his client’s
convictions and sentences
based on a constitutional
challenge of a decision by
Judge Alderman during the
jury selection process to
move the voir dire question-
ing of potential jurors in the
case to McConnell Baptist
Church. The need to change
venues followed a handwrit-
ten bomb threat at the Towns

County Courthouse during
the voir dire process.

Steel alleged that the
change of venue from the
courthouse to McConnell
Baptist Church was uncon-
stitutional and in violation of
Georgia law based on sepa-
ration of Church and State.

Those arguments are
now bound for the Georgia
Court of Appeals.

The case involving
Osborn’s conviction began
on July 9, 2007 when alleg-
edly Osborn and Towns
County Deputy Sheriff
Jesse Gibson drove by the
home of Gary Dean. Geor-
gia Bureau of Investigation
agents say Osborn fired
about 10 shots at the home,
pelting it with .40 caliber
bullets.

A Georgia Bureau of
Investigation affidavit states
that Dean was “involved in
an ongoing intimate relation-
ship” with Osborn’s wife.

GBI agents say that
Osborn told then Towns
County Sheriff Rudy Eller
what happened and asked
him to help him. Agents tes-
tified that Osborn gave Eller
the P229 Sig Sauer, which
had interchangeable .38 and
.40 caliber barrels, for safe
keeping. The affidavit says
Eller originally told investi-
gators that he had been
keeping the semi-automatic
weapon for Osborn for sev-
eral weeks.

He said he had cleaned
the handgun and tried to re-
place a missing screw.

When GBI Agents
Clay Bridges and Kimberly
Williams told then Sheriff
Eller that they believed the
gun was used to fire about
10 shots into Dean’s home,
Eller “changed his story and
admitted to the agents that
he had not been truthful with
them earlier in the inter-
view,” according to the af-
fidavit.

The affidavit also says
that Eller told Agents
Bridges and Williams that
Osborn gave him the gun the
morning after the shooting

and admitted firing shots into
Dean’s home.

The agents also said
that Eller told them that
Osborn asked him to tell
state investigators that he’d
had the gun for “a couple of
months.”

The affidavit also
shows that Eller admitted
that when he requested a
GBI probe into the July 9,
2007 shooting that he al-
ready knew that Osborn
had fired the shots into
Dean’s home.

Eller was convicted of
violation of oath of office of
a public official or officer
and sentenced to serve five
years in prison. According
to the Georgia Department
of Corrections Web site,
Eller was released on parole
from state prison Aug. 31,
having served slightly more
than two years in state cus-
tody.

GBI agents said that
when they interviewed
Osborn he denied any
knowledge of the shooting,
but acknowledged that he
had driven by Dean’s home
at least twice on the day
before the shooting hoping
to fight him if he was alone.

Dean and a roommate,
Tim Shelton were at home
at the time of the shooting.
Neither was injured during
the shooting.

Eventually, a Towns
County jury convicted
Osborn of two counts of
making false statements,
tampering with evidence,
possession of a firearm dur-
ing the commission of a
felony, two counts of aggra-
vated assault and violation
of oath of office of a public
official or officer.

He was sentenced on
Sept. 17, 2008 to 45 years
with 20 years to serve in
state prison.

Gibson took his own
life on Aug. 8, 2007.
Osborn’s attorney says that
a tape left behind by Gibson
prior to his committing sui-
cide would exonerate his
client completely.

Long event.
The event featured a

5K Race, 10K Race, Corn-
Hole competitions, music,
kids’ games, barbecue and
a softball tournament.
That’s not all; the day’s ac-
tivities also included a silent
auction, a cake walk, a bake
sale and $5 barbecue plates.

Bradley Rogers was
there in person, serving as
the official race starter,
complete with megaphone to
get everyone ready to race.

His mother, Julie Payne
said both she and her son were
overwhelmed by the turnout
and show of community sup-
port by Towns County.

“We had a very sleep-
less night last night,” she said.
“It was just nerves. When he
was at the hospital this past
week, he was telling every-
body about it. He was so
excited that Mayor (Bar-
bara) Mathis had signed a
proclamation. He was very
impressed with that and he
was thrilled to get to go to
the Mayor’s Office.

“All of his friends
came out today and every-
body else was a bonus on
top of that,” she said. “To
see all the young people out
here today really meant a lot
to him. It meant a lot to us.”

The event in total was
just simply unbelievable,
Julie said.

“We just feel so loved,”
she said. “The community
has come out more than I
ever believed they would.
We’re just so blessed to be
a part of this community and
to be a part of Towns
County and Hiawassee.

“Everybody’s come
out from near and far and it
means so much to me and
Bradley,” she said. “It’s so
incredible that the commu-
nity would come out and
support him like this.”

Bradley Rogers was
diagnosed with cancer in
late 2009. Since then, he has
undergone treatments, sur-
geries and physical therapy.
Be Strong, Run Long is a
celebration of Bradley

Rogers. Even though the
cancer has returned, this
brave young man still keeps
a positive attitude and con-
tinues his school studies.

Lori McClure from
Bank of Hiawassee came
up with the idea for Be
Strong, Run Long. The
phrase “Be Strong, Run
Long,” is the pure definition
of Bradley Rogers.

“He was strong be-
fore all of this and he was a
runner before all of this and
he hopes to be a runner af-
ter all this,” Julie said. “Bra-
dley just wants everyone to
be strong and run long. He
wants people to believe that
you can do whatever you set
your mind to do.”

Over the past few
months, it’s been hard and
Bradley has had a few set-
backs, his mother said. His
radiation treatments are on-
going at the Children’s Hos-
pital at Egleston as well as
his physical therapy treat-
ments. He also attends
school there.

“Other than that, he’s
doing well,” she said. “He
completed his first week of
radiation this past week at
the Children’s Hospital at
Egleston and he has five
more weeks to go.

“With the two surger-
ies over the summer, he did
have a little bit of a setback,
but he’s doing really well
now and this event meant
more to him than words can
say,” his mother said. “He
was really excited that they
made it Bradley Rogers
Day and he’s been thrilled
that everybody came out.”

Julie would like to extend
a special thanks to Dr. Sheri
Harden of Towns County
Schools for her help in making
sure Bradley doesn’t fall be-
hind in his studies.

“I couldn’t start to
thank everybody right now
who has been a part of this,”
Julie said. “The list is just
enormous, but we want ev-
eryone to know that this
means a lot to us, it really
means a lot to both of us.”

Fairgounds. It’s something
that we had to do because
other communities are us-
ing that as a lure against us.

“We want to make
sure we get the revenue in
Towns County,” Thomason
said. “We’re looking at this
totally as an economic boost
for Towns County.”

Beer and wine won’t
be available during the
Georgia Mountain Fair in
July, the Fall Festival in Oc-
tober or any of the music
concerts that come to
Anderson Music Hall,
Thomason said.

Beer and wine has
been a staple for local busi-
nesses in Towns County
since 1968. The Fair-
grounds is one of the few
venues where beer and
wine have not been made
available.

Tourism, however, is
rapidly replacing real estate
as Towns County’s eco-
nomic arm. Part of bringing
events like the Harley rally
to Towns County will re-
quire the availability of beer
and wine at the county’s
largest venue.

“This is a special
events permit that the fair-
grounds is asking for,”
Towns County Sole Com-
missioner Bill Kendall said.
“Beer and wine won’t be
sold during the Georgia
Mountain Fair in July, or the
Fall Festival in October. It
won’t be available at the
concerts that come to
Anderson Music Hall.

“It is what it is, a spe-
cial events license,” Com-
missioner Kendall said.
“The Shriners are bringing
1,500 people here in June
2011, the Mountain Moon-
shine Cruiz-In will bring
6,500-7,000 in August and
1,500 to 2,000 Harley enthu-
siasts are coming in Sep-

tember. Those are classified
as special events.”

The attraction of the
beautiful Northeast Georgia
Mountains and Lake
Chatuge have long been an
allure for groups holding an-
nual gatherings.

“This is big news,”
Commissioner Kendall said.
“This is the kind of news that
you hope to hear when the
economy is in the tank.

“This is a moral victory
for all local businesses,” he
said. “This is what it’s all
about when we support the
Towns County Tourism As-
sociation. Those folks are to
be commended for every-
thing they do.”

Hiawassee Mayor
Barbara Mathis agreed.

“With all the people
that are out of work and
looking for jobs, for all the
businesses that are strug-
gling in this most difficult
economy, yes, this is fantas-
tic news,” Mayor Mathis
said. “We support the tour-
ism association and we en-
courage them to help bring
more events like this to
Towns County and
Hiawassee.”

Thomason said more
events are on the way, in-
cluding the BMW motor-
cycle rally and the Georgia
Mountain Eggfest. The lat-
ter is scheduled for May 20-
21 at the Georgia Mountain
Fairgrounds. The Christian
Motorcycle Association is
coming here in June 2011 as
well, to host their National
East Rally.

“There are a lot of
events that are coming that
will bring a needed economic
boost to our area and our
region as a whole,”
Thomason said. “We’re
working hard to make tour-
ism a big deal in Towns
County.”

and local government offi-
cials. Each group had a ton
of candy to pass out.

The American Red
Cross of Towns County was
also in attendance trading
food for donations, grilling
hotdogs and serving up bev-
erages and a side of chips.

The Towns County Fire
Department showed off their
fire trucks and Hiawassee
Police Chief Jimmy Wright
had his city troops out in full
force, handing out pencils,
treats and even junior police
chief badges.

“I’ve always got a
badge for the ones that dress
as law enforcement officers,”
Wright said. “We had a
firefighter pass through ear-
lier; I gave him a badge too.”

Young people gathered
near the gazebo to enjoy the
music. Others tossed foot-
balls and there was even a
Frisbee or two flying through
the air.

The event is what
community is all about, said
Towns County Sheriff Chris
Clinton. “Look at the line; it

just keeps going with almost
no end in sight. It’s a real
big deal in this community.
It gives the kids something
positive that they can do to
celebrate Halloween.

“It’s a nice safe envi-
ronment for families,” he
said. “It’s family oriented,
parents can bring their kids
and enjoy themselves. Par-
ents don’t have to worry.
It’s also a really great op-
portunity for folks to get to
know their community.”

Speaking of commu-
nity, Community Bank &
Trust was out in full force
with Juanita Shope, Amy
Breedlove and Terri Wood
dishing out candy as fast as
they could.

“This is great,” Shope
said. “This is what being in
this community is all about.
It’s great to see the kids
enjoying themselves. This is
an incredible turnout for a
community event. It’s one
of the most successful
events I’ve ever seen.”

The mommas and dad-
dies enjoyed themselves too as

the adults weren’t too shy to
grab some candy from the mul-
titude of sweet tooth options.

Hiawassee Mayor
Barbara Mathis just smiled
as she watched the multi-
tudes of children happily fill
their treat bags with candy.

“Tell me that doesn’t
put a smile on your face,”
she said, pointing to the
bright, cheerful faces of
small children as they
trekked around the Down-
town Square. “This is prob-
ably one of the most suc-
cessful events you’ll see like
this. It’s all about the com-
munity coming together to
make a holiday that focuses
on children an exciting sea-
sonal event.”

As darkness crept over
the city about 6:45 p.m., the
line of children got longer and
longer. The bags of candy at
each booth seemed endless.
No one left disappointed.

“This is great,” Towns
County Sole Commissioner
Bill Kendall said. “I don’t
think I’ve ever seen this
much candy before.”

Halloween on the square...continued from page 1
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